
 

 

Dear Mr. Berkout,  

 

 

 I am writing to formally request the postponement of the upcoming meeting 

regarding the Reimagine property on Big Rock, IL, located on Jericho Rd. Due to the 

upcoming holiday, many residents and board members will be unavailable, which could 

hinder effective participation and discussion. 

 

  There are several concerns within our community that warrant thorough 

consideration before proceeding with any decisions. These include issues related to slow-

moving tractors and farm equipment, lack of lighting on the road, absence of parking along 

the roadway and on the property, and the large number of people attending camp 

activities.  

 

  Additionally, there are significant concerns about the request for tax-exempt status, 

which is viewed unfavorably in Big Rock as part of our efforts to protect our 2030 farmland 

preservation plan. Further issues include the need for a traffic study, unclear information 

about the nature of the company involved—whether it is educational, religious, or a for-

profit camp—and inconsistencies in the reported size of events and vehicle numbers 

relative to a farm area. Noise from large gatherings and safety concerns due to a blind spot 

on the curve near the property also contribute to community apprehensions.  

 

  Given these complexities and community concerns, I respectfully propose 

rescheduling the meeting for one or two weeks later. This delay will allow sufficient time 

for board members and residents to attend, review relevant information, and share their 

concerns effectively. Thank you for your understanding and consideration. I look forward to 

your response.  

 

 

Sincerely, Dean Hummell 

Big Rock Township Supervisor 
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